At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 20th May 2013

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The roll call appears above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Supervisor, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
Town Clerk Zarutskie said there was a massive tornado in Oklahoma today and asked everyone to keep those who suffered in the tragedy in their prayers. 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On #12 Scheduled meeting change.

5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 

There were no comments on this agenda. 

6. (7:00 p.m.)  PUBLIC HEARING: Amending L.L. Chapter 109 “Flood Damage Prevention”

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since May 7, 2013. It was advertised in the Sentinel on May 10, 2013 and in the Mid Hudson Times on May 15, 2013. 

MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


Mark Taylor, the Attorney for the Town, said Thorough Emergency Management Agency, who prepares the flood plain maps throughout the United States, has issued a letter of map revision for an area in the Town. The area is located along Bushkill Creek parallel to Route 52 between the Thruway overpass and Monkey Run Road. The owner of the property is Storage Stop. The Town Code includes a Flood Damage Prevention Chapter which references the various flood plain maps issued by FEMA. This change will amend the Town Code to reflect the letter of map revision that FEMA has issued. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if the change involves other properties running along the creek. 


James Osborne said Storage Stop undertook the construction of a culvert before they developed the property. The building of the culvert in the flood way required a hydraulic study of the impacted on the flood plain elevation. Storage Shop owns most of the property except of a small lot that fronts on Route 52. The change only affects the property that the culvert was built for. 


Councilman Woolsey asked to make note for the record that this change was not proposed by the Town Board but was proposed by the Federal Government. 
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The DEC has come to the Town regarding the matter in flood plains and flood management control. They have informed the Town that the Code must conform with the DEC Model Law and to the maps that FEMA publishes. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town must be in compliance with the flood plan map change in order to benefit from FEMA insurance.  


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions from the Board or the public.


There were none.


MOTION was made at 7:13 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 109 Entitled Flood Damage Prevention of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 4 of 2013 Amending Chapter 109 Entitled “Flood Damage Prevention” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7. ACCOUNTING:  Bid Deposit 

Supervisor Booth said Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, stated in a memo that there are five bid deposits in the General Fund that are over six months old.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello approve request dated May 10, 2013, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco to transfer the following to the General Fund:

DATE

COMPANY

PROJECT


AMOUNT
 
08/03/12
MC Superior Electrical
Electrical Service






(Sanitary Power System)
$100.00

08/13/12
Filingeri Electrical 
Electrical Service






(Sanitary Power System)
  100.00

08/13/12
Harry Rotola & Son
Highway Garage






Electrical Service

  100.00

08/14/12
Perreca Electric

Highway Garage






Electrical Service

  100.00

08/24/12
Foremost Electric
Highway Garage






Electrical Service

  100.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

8. ANIMAL CONTROL:  

A. T 93 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 10, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay veterinarian services to Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of April, 2013, in the amount of $86.75. The funds will come from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. T 94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Council Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 10, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay veterinarian service submitted by Newburgh Animal Hospital for the month of April, 2013, in the amount of $552.07. The funds will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. PARKS AND RECREATION:

A. Budget Transfer Request
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer, dated May 15, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to transfer $3,000.00 from Transportation of Aging account number 

6773-0100 and transfer the funds into the Dial-A-Bus-Other Expenses account number 5630-0499. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Chadwick Lake Park Walking Trail Fence

1. Purchase using Parkland Trust
Supervisor Booth said there is a request from Robert Petrillo to install a 350 foot fence along the trail in front of the Filter Plant. The Chadwick Lake Trail funds will come from the Park Land Trust account. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw the funds from the Parkland Trust Fund to pay for the fence and installation that will be installed along the trail in front of the Filter Plant. The amount will not exceed $8,162.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

2. Purchase of Fence
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the quote submitted by Ketcham Fencing, Inc., located at 19 Borden Street, Otisville, New York, to install a 350 foot fence along the trail in front of the Filter Plant for an amount not to exceed $8,162.00.The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. WEST STONE STREET SEWER MAIN EXTENSION:  Award of Bid

James Osborne said the bids for the West Stone Street Sewer Main Extension were opened on May 15, 2013. There were two bid packages picked up and one bid received for the opening. GHD has canvassed the bid prices, contacted references and are recommending that the Town of Newburgh accept the bid received.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the West Stone Street Sewer Main Extension bid to Parrot Enterprises, Inc., located in Newburgh, New York for the bid amount of $387,200.50. The funds for the cost of the construction will come from the original West Stone Street Sewer Main Extension Bond. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey questioned why the Town only received only one bid considering today’s economy. 
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Mr. Osborne replied that the bid for the West Stone Street was advertised in trade journals, the Town’s official newspapers and the Times Herald Record. The same procedure was followed as for all contract bids. 

Councilman Piaquadio inquired if the Town could legally accept one bid.

Mark Taylor said if the entire Town’s bidding requirements were followed then the bid submitted can be accepted.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the West Stone Street Sewer Main Extension to Parrot Enterprises, who is located in Newburgh, New York, for a total bid price of $387,200.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS:

A. Town Internship
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town of Newburgh had an Internship Program last year. The requirement age last year was 18 years or older. The Town has decided to have the age requirement for this year 17 years or older. The program is scheduled to start June 12th and run for six weeks. The internships are a non paid position. Applications can be obtained by sending an email to Councilman Piaquadio at email address 

councilmanpiaquadio@hvc.rr.com.  

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked if senior citizens are eligible for the intern program. 

Councilman Piaquadio said all applications will be considered. 

B. Info Regarding Memorial Day Parade
Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh will have our Memorial Day Parade on Sunday, May 26, 2013. There will be a memorial service, to honor our Veterans at Town Hall at 10:00 a.m. Line up will be at the American Legion starting at 12:00 p.m. and the parade will start at 1:00 p.m. This year Anthony Buccieri will be the grand marshal who is a World War II veteran.

C. Town Clerk’s Office Open Saturday, June 1, 2013
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, June 1st from 9:00 a.m. until noon. 

D. Other

Supervisor Booth announced that Chief Michael Clancy is setting up a medication drop box in the lobby of the Police Station. The drop box is for individuals only and drop offs will be accepted 24 hours per day. 

The Town of Newburgh will have a mass communication alert system. This will allow the Town to email or text traffic, police alerts, notices of up coming events, missing persons, hazardous situations, information of crimes, and other emergency information. The system will be at no cost to residents in the Town of Newburgh. The website to signup for this program is www.nixel.com . 

Councilwoman Greene said Anita Manley, one of the founding members of the Town of Newburgh Friends of Seniors, was honored this past Wednesday for Woman of Achievement and received the Bobby Lahey award. 

Councilwoman Greene said the Friends of Seniors are always looking for volunteers and anyone interested should contact the Supervisor’s Office. 

12.
(Add On) SCHEDULE MEETING CHANGE 

Supervisor Booth said several of the Town Board Members have a conflict with the Audit Meeting that will be held on Wednesday, May 29, 2013. He asked the Town Board to consider changing the time of the meeting.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to change the time of the May 29, 2013 Audit Workshop Meeting from 7:00 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS



There were no public comments. 

14.

ADJOURNMENT


MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

 Meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
 ___________________________
              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
